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Welcome to this week’s School Notices. As a school we try to support the busy lives
of our families by consolidating communication to one weekly newsletter, and these

are posted to the school website each Friday as an easy point of reference. 
In addition to this don’t forget about our FAQ page on the school website. Our aim is
to provide the answers to your questions when you think of them, as opposed to you

being restricted by school hours, so please let us know if you there’s anything you
would find helpful so we can add it in 😊. 
https://hartsbourne.org.uk/parent-hub/
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Dates For Your Diary
Date Event

Tuesday 3rd December Mop Up Flu Vaccines

Tuesday 3rd December Hartsbourne F.C v Sacred Heart Primary

Wednesday 4th December Year 6 West Side Story Performance - St Margarets

Wednesday 4th December KS1 Christmas Story Night 

Friday 6th December SCHOOL CLOSED - Occasional Day

Wednesday 11th December KS1 - Christmas Show (afternoon performance)

Thursday 12th December KS1 - Christmas Show (morning performance)

Friday 13th December Christmas Dinner Day

Monday 16th December Bushey Chabad - Hannukkah Assembly

Monday 16th December KS2 Christmas Hootenanny

Wednesday 18th December Nursery Christmas Afternoon

Thursday 19th December Electric Umbrella Performance

Friday 20th December Last day of Term - 2.00pm finish

Monday 6th January INSET Day

Tuesday 7th January First Day of Spring Term

Wednesday 5th February Year 1 - R.A.F. Museum

Thursday 6th February Year 6 - Bentley Priory



Whoops-a-Daisy Angel
Wednesday 11th December at 2.15pm

Thursday 12th December at 9.15am

The Reception and KS1 Christmas show this year is “Whoops-a-
Daisy Angel” 

Each family can book up to 2 tickets across the performances,
so either 2 tickets to see 1 show, or 1 ticket for each show.

Booking for the performances will close on Wednesday 4th
December at 12pm. 

It will be possible to take photographs, without obscuring any
person’s view, at both performances, for your personal use

only. You are not permitted to upload any photographs taken
to social media.

Individual information re: costumes will be sent home by the
class teacher.  All children are participating in all

performances.

Please click here to book your tickets

https://forms.gle/SCGVQdwBudW22aF58
https://forms.gle/SCGVQdwBudW22aF58


Please find attached the E-consent letter for your child’s Flu vaccination
for this coming winter. Please note that you can consent for either the Flu
nasal spray, OR the non-gelatine IM Flu vaccine. Please make sure you
complete the form online as soon as you can. The portal will close 48 hours
ahead of the Flu session.
 
Vaccination UK East Anglia Immunisation (schoolvaccination.uk)
 
 Flu can be very unpleasant for children and can sometimes cause serious
problems, such as pneumonia. Children can catch and spread flu easily.
Vaccinating them also helps protect others who are at higher risk of getting
seriously ill from flu, such as babies and older people.
 
The School Immunisation team will be coming into the school to deliver the
vaccine. Please be aware that children can NOT receive this vaccination
with their GP unless they are clinically vulnerable.
 
 Kind Regards,
 
Hannah Chalkley - Immunisation Programme Manager
 
 3 Portmill House | Portmill Lane | Hitchin | Herts | SG5 1DJ
Tel: 01462 427008
Mobile: 07837 251791
  
www.schoolvaccination.uk

 

Flu Vaccinations
Don’t forget the school nursing team are due back
here on the 3rd December for anyone who missed

the first round of flu vaccinations.

https://eastanglia.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2024/hertfordshire


As you will know we hold a small amount of spare clothing in EY and KS1 in case
children have any accidents in school and need a change of clothes. Sadly our
supplies are currently running extremely low and so please could you have a

look around at home to see if you still have any socks, underwear etc. that your
child might have been sent home with?

Also please don’t forget you’re more than welcome to keep a spare set of
clothes for your child here in school if you think they might need them.

Our children are also really enjoying the mud kitchen in the KS1 playground, but
the aprons that we currently have in school are struggling to fit on over their

winter coats.  If anyone is having a clear out and has any old waterproofs /
cagoules in an age 9/10 we would love to take them off your hands.

On Friday the 13th of December we will be holding our annual
Christmas Jumper day, which as usual we have put on the same

day as our Christmas Dinner day!
Please send your children in wearing their own clothes and
Christmas jumpers or in festive colours to school, and don’t
forget to make sure you have booked your child’s Christmas
dinner online with Innovate if you would like them to have a

school lunch that day.

As always the deadline for ordering school meals for next week
is 12.00 on Saturday!

https://innovate2020.cashlessschool.co.uk/

School Spare Clothing and Request for
Cagoules.

https://innovate2020.cashlessschool.co.uk/


We look forward to seeing you all at the KS2
Hartsbourne Hootenanny! As you will already have

seen this year we’re all headed off to Bushey
Meads School who have kindly let us use their

large auditorium for this event again.

Please complete this form to book tickets.

https://forms.gle/3hv6KwbTwzxuzXo87

https://forms.gle/3hv6KwbTwzxuzXo87


OPERATION DREAM JOB
We will be kicking off the new year with our
Operation Dream Job project on Tuesday 7th
January. Operation Dream Job is linked to the
Hartsbourne key values of "Aspirations" and aims to
give children an opportunity to experience different
careers. The children move around in mixed age
groups and will take part in workshops led by
members of staff based on different career choices.
To further enhance this day we would love to
welcome some speakers from different industries to
talk to the children about what they do. It can be
any industry or job and can either be to the whole
school or in smaller class groups. If you are
interested or know someone who would be willing
to give up some time to talk to the children then
please let me know.
Mrs Harte 

We are currently seeking a local community governor to contribute
their expertise and perspectives to our governing body. Unlike our

existing governors, who have backgrounds in education, we are
particularly interested in candidates with financial or health and

safety experience. This diverse skill set would be invaluable in
ensuring we have a wide range of knowledge and experience on the

governing body. No previous experience as a governor is necessary. 
It is important to note that this role cannot be filled by a parent, as

we already have two parent governors serving on our governing body.
We believe it is crucial to maintain a balance of perspectives and to
draw upon a wide range of experiences from our local community.
If you know of anyone who might be interested in this opportunity,

please encourage them to contact the school at
admin@hartsbourne.org.uk. We would be delighted to discuss the

role in more detail and provide further information about the
application process.

Community Governor
Vacancy

mailto:admin@hartsbourne.org.uk




This week Clive the Carrot is awarded to…

Reception!



Class Specific MessagesClass Specific Messages

Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 - Christmas Story Night. 
Wednesday 4th December 5pm - 6pm
This is just a quick reminder about Christmas Story Night. If your child would like
to attend then please complete the following google form by the end of today.
This will allow us the time to group the children and organise appropriate
refreshments.

https://forms.gle/L2GjDsA6uvvuzYrX6

Nursery - Festive Afternoon. 
Nursery would like to invite their grown ups to Nursery on Wednesday 18th
December at 2:30pm. Nursery children will be singing some Christmas songs and it
is a chance for Nursery children to show off all their Christmas crafts to their
grown ups. We ask that due to limited space only two grown ups for each child
attend.

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 - Festive Activities. 
Class Christmas parties - On Wednesday 18th December Reception, Year 1 and
Year 2 will be having their class Christmas parties. Children can wear non-school
uniform/party clothes that day and please could they bring a snack to share, e.g.
bag of crisps, bread sticks, pack of biscuits etc. The classes will also join together
for some music and games in the hall.
Christmas Craft Morning - On Thursday the 19th December, Reception, Year 1 and
Year 2 children will be taking part in a really lovely craft morning that has been
organised by the staff. They will set up a number of different stations with various
activities for the children, and the children will be able to explore and take part in
them throughout the morning.
In order to make sure we have enough supplies for everyone we are asking for £2
voluntary contribution per child for this event which is payable via your Arbor
Account under ‘Trips’.

https://forms.gle/L2GjDsA6uvvuzYrX6

